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June 22, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am transmitting this ordinance that will approve the revision of the City of Auburn’s corporate boundary to include the unincorporated portion of South 277th Street road right-of-way within the City’s corporate boundary. This will transfer the governance and fiscal responsibility of an orphan road at South 277th Street from the County to the City. 
The City recently received a Transportation Improvement Board grant for certain road improvements along South 277th Street corridor. King County currently has jurisdiction over a portion of the South 277th Street from Auburn Way North to just east of G Street Northeast. The County and the City agree that it is in the best interest of both parties to have the King County right-of-way portion of South 277th Street under the City’s jurisdiction so that the City may complete the City’s project under the City code and standards. This boundary revision will also allow the City to maintain and operate South 277th Street after completion of the project as a city road. Since maintenance by the County of disparate segments of orphan road reduces resources for core County roads, approval of this boundary revision is consistent with the King County Strategic Plan to transition the governance and fiscal responsibility for local services in urban unincorporated areas to cities.

The procedure for a city boundary revision of this nature is in accordance with Revised Code of Washington 35A.21.210, which states: 

“The governing bodies of a county and any code city located therein may by agreement revise any part of the corporate boundary of the city which coincides with the centerline, edge, or any portion of a public street, road or highway right-of-way by substituting therefor a right-of-way line of the same public street, road or highway so as fully to include or fully to exclude that segment of the public street, road or highway from the corporate limits of the city.”

This type of boundary revision is not subject to potential review by the Boundary Review Board. Revision of the corporate boundary of a city is effective upon approval by the City Council and the County Council. 
It is in the City and the County’s best interest to have the City revise its corporate boundary at South 277th Street so that the City can complete its project under City code and standards and provide the long-term operation and maintenance of the road. The City enacted Ordinance 6464 to revise its City boundary at South 277th Street. A copy of the surveyor stamped map used as Exhibit B to Auburn’s ordinance is attached. The King County Council’s approval of the enclosed ordinance will approve the revision of the corporate boundary of the City. This will transfer governance and fiscal responsibility for local services to the City and with the City’s recently completed annexation of the other portion of South 277th Street, the full road rights-of-way at South 277th Street will be in the City. 

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Brenda Bauer, Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-477-3580.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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